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Muslim Claiming “Defamation” Caves In;  

Dismisses Lawsuit against National Security Experts Who Exposed 
His Ties to Terrorism 

 
Columbus, Ohio (July 1, 2013) — A former “Multicultural Relations” officer at the Ohio 

Department of Homeland Security (OHS) who was fired for falsifying his background filed a 

notice today in Ohio state court, dismissing his “defamation” lawsuit filed against several 

national security experts for publishing reports about his role as a former high-ranking official in 

the Jordanian government and his ties to terrorist organizations.  The notice came in response to 

a motion filed on behalf of the security experts by the American Freedom Law Center (AFLC), a 

national, non-profit Judeo-Christian law firm, which argued that the lawsuit lacked merit and 

should be dismissed by the court.   

Omar Alomari, a Muslim who emigrated from Jordan in 1978, claimed that the experts 

cast him in a “false light” by publishing false statements about him and, as a result of the 

statements, tortiously interfered with a business relationship by causing him to be fired.   

AFLC filed its motion to dismiss on May 28 on behalf of Todd Alan Sheets, Stephen 

Coughlin, John Guandolo, and Patrick Poole, who specialize on the Muslim Brotherhood and the 

sharia-driven threat of stealth jihad to America.  AFLC is representing the experts along with 

local co-counsel David W.T. Carroll of Carroll, Ucker & Hemmer, LLC.  

In its motion to dismiss, AFLC argued that Alomari’s allegations lack the requisite 

elements to sustain either cause of action.  Moreover, the facts state that the OHS terminated 

Alomari because he falsified his background and covered up an illicit relationship he had with a 

student while he was teaching at a local community college. 

David Yerushalmi, Co-Founder and Senior Counsel of AFLC, commented: “It is likely 

that Alomari folded his hand so he can re-file this case with another lawyer, perhaps with a 

Muslim Brotherhood-Hamas lawyer from CAIR.  Under Ohio law, it appears that this option still 
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remains.  Nonetheless, the writing is on the wall for Mr. Alomari.  If he wants to re-file this 

frivolous action, then the American Freedom Law Center is prepared – like always – to fight 

back against this form of Islamist ‘lawfare,’ which is nothing more than an attack on the 

constitutional rights of Americans who speak out against sharia-adherent Islam.”  

The American Freedom Law Center is a Judeo-Christian law firm that fights for faith 

and freedom.  It accomplishes its mission through litigation, public policy initiatives, and related 

activities.  It does not charge for its services.  The Law Center is supported by contributions from 

individuals, corporations, and foundations, and is recognized by the IRS as a section 501(c)(3) 

organization.  Visit us at www.americanfreedomlawcenter.org.  
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